MORENO VALLEY RANCH COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION ALCOHOL POLICY

Adopted July 31, 2013

Dear Moreno Valley Ranch Community Association Members,

7/31/13

Your Board of Directors made adjustments to the "MVRCA Recreation Facilities Policies and Guidelines" and the "MVRCA Social Events Policies", due to recent issues that needed to be addressed.

The MVRCA Recreation Facilities Policies and Guidelines that state:

"No alcohol shall be permitted in any area of the recreational facility with the exception of the far side of the park and the clubhouse during an approved rented event with insurance coverage provided by the hosting homeowner."

The above Policy and Guideline has been changed to:

"No alcohol shall be permitted in any area of the recreational facility. Alcohol is only permitted in the clubhouse during an approved rented event with insurance coverage provided by the hosting homeowner, and or during a Moreno Valley Ranch Community Association sponsored social event."

The policy change is effective immediately.

Additionally, guests will no longer be allowed to attend Moreno Valley Ranch Community Association sponsored social events. The association sponsored social events are intended and budgeted for members only.

The policy change is effective immediately.

If you have any questions regarding these policy changes, please contact the association office at (951) 485-2020.

Thank you on behalf of your Board of Directors, Moreno Valley Ranch Community Association.